
Divine Mercy parish 
Sacred Heart Church    St. Philip The Apostle Church 

January 6, 2019  The Epiphany of the Lord 

God of All, 
Be our daily star that guides our lives as we search for your love.   

May we always follow your light of truth in all that we do, forever trusting, hoping 
 and believing in your word.  Lift our eyes to the heavens so we too may follow 

your guiding star as we travel home to you.  Amen. 



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Catholic Charities is looking for  
volunteers to help in the food pantry  
and clothing room at our office at 1717 
Rand Road, Des Plaines. Volunteers are 
needed on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and 
Thursdays, during the day. 
 
If you are interested in helping, please 
contact Denise Yonkers at (847) 376-
2101 or dyonkers@catholiccharities.net. 
 
Thank you! 

FROM THE PASTOR’S PEN 

VISIONS AND DREAMS 
I wrote this column before Christmas.  
That’s just the way it has to be, due to 
bulletin deadlines over the holidays.  
People take time off and so we have 
to get things in to the printer well in 
advance at this time of year. 
 
I hope by the time you are reading 
this that the Blackhawks are doing 
better.  At the time this was written, 
their season wasn’t going well.  It’s no 
fun being a fan (and I am a fan) when 
your team is constantly losing.  At 
least I can’t be accused of being a fair 
weather fan.  So, it’s through thick 
and thin with me and the Hawks. 
 
In those losing times (whether we’re 
talking the Hawks or other more 
important things in life), what 
sustains us is the vision and the dream 
that the days ahead will be better.  
What motivates you when things are 
not so good?  What drives us all to put 
one foot in front of another and carry 
on? 
 

HOW FAITH FUNCTIONS 
I hope that your answer to those 
questions is, in part, faith—faith in 
God and faith in one another. 
 
There have been ups and downs in my 
life and in my ministry, but I’ve never 
lost faith in God.  There may have 
been dry spells in my relationship 
with God.  But there has never been a 
time when I felt estranged from God 
or that God was not present to me in 
the sacraments, prayer, or for that 
matter, in work. 
 
What drives me forward and keeps 
me going is all of you.  When I see so 
many good people pulling together to 
make this parish vibrant and alive and 
serving others, I take heart.   
 
So I do have faith in God, always.  But 
I also have faith in you, the wonderful 
parishioners of Divine Mercy parish.   
 

 
 

THE JOURNEY OF 
RENEWAL 
We’ve got a long way to go in terms 
of the merging of Sacred Heart and 
St Philip.  We’re not done with the 
operational aspects of the 
combining.   
 
But given what’s transpired so far, I 
have great hope for the future.  
People want this combining to work 
and, therefore, it will work.  With 
faith in each other, with a major 
dollop of good will every day, and 
with faith in God we will become the 
parish God intends for us to be: 
vibrant, alive, evangelizing, 
welcoming, serving, all of that and 
more. 
 
We can’t see the journey’s end yet.  
Did the Magi?  Not while they were 
on the journey.  Even after their 
arrival in Bethlehem, the 
culmination of their searching, they 
didn’t know where their lives were 
headed—for they returned home by 
a different route after being warned 
by dream. 
 
Visions and dreams propel us, too.  
We’ll know it when we get there.  
And beyond. 
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PRAYER AND WORSHIP  OUTREACH 

HOLY HOUR AT 
ST. PHILIP CHURCH 
Join  Divine Mercy parishioners for 
Holy Hour every Friday afternoon at 
3:00p.m. at St. Philip Church. 
 

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER 
That the Manifestation of the glory of 
Christ will enable all nations to also 
recognize the sanctity of each and 
every human life , we pray to the 
Lord.  
 

WEEKLY SCRIPTURE 
REFLECTION GROUP 
A scripture reflection group meets 
every Monday morning.  We’ll meet 
at the Sacred Heart offices after the 
8:30am Mass. 
 
We gather for one hour to read and 
reflect on the coming Sunday 
readings.   No experience in scripture 
necessary, and everyone walks away 
learning something new!  All are 
welcome—it will make your Sunday 
experience even more worthwhile!   
 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP: 
A LOOK AT THE SCRIPTURES  
“..they fell down and worshipped him.
  Then they opened their treasures an
d offered him gifts of gold,  frankince
nse, and myrrh...” ‐ MATTHEW 2:11   
 
Notice the order of events in the Magi
’s visit.  First, they knelt before Jesus a
nd prayed to Him.  Then  they present
ed Him with their gifts.  We, too, must
 take time to pray before we present o
ur gifts to the  Lord.  We never know 
what God may be asking us to share!   
  

CHILDREN’S LITURGY 
AT SACRED HEART CHURCH 
Children’s Liturgy is actually the 
Liturgy of the Word for children.  The 
Sunday scripture readings are 
proclaimed and explained on a level 
the children can understand and 
enjoy.  Children’s Liturgy takes place 
at our 10:30 am Sunday Mass from 
September through May (see 
schedule below).  Any child in pre-
kindergarten through 3rd grade is 

encouraged to join us.  Parents are also 
welcome – especially if your child is a 
little nervous with new experiences.  
No registration is necessary.  
 
After the opening prayer, the 
celebrant will invite the children to 
come forward for a blessing and the 
adult leader will lead them to the 
fireplace room in the parish office.  
After a brief welcome, they listen to 
the First Reading proclaimed from the 
Children’s Lectionary.   Next, the 
Gospel is proclaimed by one of the 
adult leaders.  An age-appropriate 
reflection is shared by the leader 
through stories, discussions, or 
pictures - whatever the leader finds 
most appropriate. The children are 
then invited to share their own 
thoughts and ideas. The children 
return to the church after the Prayers 
of the Faithful to celebrate the Liturgy 
of the Eucharist with the entire 
community. 
 
We hope your child/ren will join this 
ministry.  Upcoming dates:  January 
6, 13, 20, 27.  Questions?  Contact 
Patty Sanfilippo at 
psanfilippo1380@gmail.com  or call 
the RE office at 847-446-6535. 

MINISTER OF CARE TRAINING 
This wonderful ministry is always in 
need of people who want to bring 
Christ to others.  What does that 
mean?  To quote one of our current 
Ministers of Care, “It’s a beautiful 
circle: as Ministers of Care 
representing our parish community, 
we are the Body of Christ feeding the 
Body of Christ to the Body of Christ.”   
 
There are many sick or homebound 
parishioners, and nursing home 
residents, that parishioners from 
Divine Mercy visit on a weekly basis to 
bring them the Eucharist.  If you are 
interested in being a part of this 
fulfilling ministry of the parish, there is 
a 6 week Archdiocesan training 
program that will take place on 
Tuesday evenings starting January 
29th at Presence St. Benedict Nursing 
Home in Niles.  You must register 
through Divine Mercy Parish.  For 
more information, contact Judy Pyke 
at jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 
or call the Parish Office.  
 

SHOPPING CARTS FOR THE 
ST. COLUMBANUS FOOD 
PANTRY! 
Every week, the St. Columbanus Food 
Pantry serves between 400 and 500 
families.  Many of the patrons are 
seniors.  Many don’t have anything in 
which to carry items home, or they use 
anything they can find, including 
broken suitcases that have wheels.  
Several parishioners decided it was 
time to do something to help.  We’d 
like to raise some 
funds to purchase 
shopping carts for the 
clients of the Food 
Pantry.   
 
If you would like to 
make a donation towards the 
purchase of these shopping carts for 
the St. Columbanus  Food Pantry 
clients, you can send a check to the 
parish office, payable to Divine Mercy 
Parish, with “Shopping Cart” in the 
memo line.  Thank you! 

PAPAL TWEETS 
 
“Like the Magi, we must 
leave our comfort zone to 
find Jesus. ”   
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PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

The following is an exegesis of this 
Sunday’s Gospel from Matthew (2: 1-
12) from Rev. John J. Kilgallen, SJ.  Fr. 
Kilgallen is a world renown scripture 
scholar, and shares a weekly exegesis 
with many throughout the Chicago 
archdiocese.  An exegesis is a critical 
explanation or interpretation of a text 
from scripture.  If you’d like to receive 
his weekly exegesis via email, please 
contact Judy Pyke at 
jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org. 

 
*     *     * 

 

SUNDAY OF THE EPIPHANY, 
JANUARY 6, 2019,  
MATTHEW 2, 1-12   
Many people know our central heroes 
as we ‘three kings of orient are’.  But 
we know that these men are not 
kings but Magi; Matthew does not 
give their number, and they are 
certainly not from the Far East, called 
the Orient.  Magi (a Magus) are 
people who dedicate their entire lives 
to gaining all the knowledge they 
can, from heaven, earth and under 
the earth, to promote human 
happiness.  The best of them could be 
found in the courts of kings, who 
always wanted knowledge as a way 
of preserving and developing 
kingdoms.   Apparently, Matthew’s 
speaking of three gifts has given rise 
to THREE Magi; actually, in the past 
centuries, some people thought the 
Magi even to be seven.  These men 
came from the East, but it is not clear 
just how far east of Israel, Jerusalem 
and Bethlehem that was.  What 
moved the Magi, which means ‘Wise 

Men’, to seek out Jesus? 
 
We now have no revelation about 
Jesus from the angel of God, so 
usual in Matthew; revelation will 
come from elsewhere here.  A 
common teaching is that sometime 
about 6BC, near the time of the 
birth of Jesus, there appeared a star 
in the heavens east of Israel.  This 
appearance was bizarre and called 
for interpretation.  In those days the 
world was divided into twelve 
sections, and these corresponded 

with twelve sections of heaven.  
This star appeared in the heavens 
where there was another bizarre 
astronomic action, the nearness of 
Jupiter to Saturn, and both in the 
area of the constellation of Pisces.  
Jupiter and Saturn were linked to 
gods, one a king, the other to a 
great warrior.  The magi noticed 
this marvel in the sky and reported 
it to their king, interpreting for him 
the meaning: a mighty king has 
been born in that section of the 
earth corresponding to what has 
appeared in heaven.  Israel was this 
section.  As usual, at the birth of a 
new-born king, presents would be 

sent to him: the presents were 
meant as a sign of good will and the 
desire of peace between the royal 
giver of these gifts and the royal 
recipient.  The Magi were designated 
to make the journey to find this new-
born king and offer him these peace-
offerings.  The gifts chosen were 
extremely expensive, usually 
available only to those who had 
great funds.  Gold is obviously costly, 
but so were frankincense and myrrh.  
Frankincense was the most 
expensive scent available; given the 

lack of bathing in this 
world, odors were a 
constant displeasure; 
frankincense, the finest 
of odors, fitted the 
needs of kings and 
queens.  Myrrh, so 
difficult to harvest and 
then to send across 
trade routes, was a 
balm of great value, 
but extremely costly.  

Such were the gifts presented to 
Jesus. 
 
Matthew, up till now dependent on 
revelation from heavenly nature, 
completes his story with revelation 
from the Jewish Scriptures.  The star 
brought the Magi to Israel, but then 
ceased.  Logically, the Magi went to 
Jerusalem, capital of Israel, to ask 
where might be found the ‘king of 
the Jews’?  Herod the Great, already 
named by Rome as ‘king of the Jews’, 
took offence at the implication of the 
Magi’s question.  Herod appealed to 
his own type of Wise Men (known as 
Scribes), men excellent in their 
understanding of Jewish prophecy.  
Their advice to Herod was to look in 
Bethlehem for this child.  The 
prophet Micah (approx. 730-690BC) 
spoke of a future king from ‘you (in 
Bethlehem), shall by no means be 
least among the rulers of Judah; you 
shall be a ruler to shepherd my 
people Israel’.  The Magi turn, then, 
to the road leading south from 
Jerusalem, to Bethlehem about 15 
miles away.  The star appeared again 



PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

IN THE SPIRIT OF  
RENEW MY CHURCH:  
GO AND MAKE DISCIPLES 
“The Church was founded for the 
purpose of spreading the kingdom of 
Christ throughout the earth for the glory 
of God the Father, to enable all men 
(and women) to share in His saving 
redemption, and that through them the 
whole world might enter into a 
relationship with Christ.” 

Decree on the Apostolate of the 
Laity, #2 
 

“The disciple of Christ must not only 
keep the faith and live on it, but also 
profess it, confidently bear witness to it, 
and spread it.” 

Catechism of the Catholic Church 
#1816 
 

“How are you to be recognized as true 
disciples of Christ?  By the fact that you 
have love for one another (John 13:35) 
after the example of his love: a love that 
is freely given, infinitely patient and 
denied to no one (1 Corinthians 13:4-7)” 

Pope John Paul II, Message for 
World Youth Day, August 15, 1996 
 

“I will go anywhere in order to 
communicate the love of Jesus to those 
who do not know him or have forgotten 
him.” 

St. Frances Cabrini 
 
Le us pray. 
God of goodness, 
We ask you to shower us with your love 
and fill us with the fullness of your Spirit.  
Strengthen us in faith so that we can 
live as authentic disciples of your Son.   
Give us the courage to go and make 
disciples in our world today. 
We ask this in the name of Jesus, 
who has promised to be with us until the 
end of time. 
Amen. 
  RENEW International 

(EPIPHANY CONTINUED) 
and led them to the exact house 
(note: not a cave now) in which they 
could find this king and give their 
gifts.  Herod’s intention was evil 
when he gave directions to the Magi; 
his intent was ultimately to kill this 
new-born usurper, ‘king of the Jews’.  
Matthew now appeals to a device he 
is quick to use when presenting 
heavenly messages: the Magi learn in 
a dream that they should return 
home by another route, and so they 
do. 
 
Matthew’s story, with input from 
what we know of the middle east of 
the time and from astronomy, means 
to emphasize the kingship of Jesus.  
He will be a wise, powerful and holy 
king, and so an excellent protector 
and leader of his people.  But 
Matthew wants us to know that 
already, through the OT, Jesus of 
Nazareth, the adult preacher and 
teacher, has long been prepared for 
by God.  The citation from Micah is 
one of hundreds that show support 
for faith in Jesus; for Christians, an 
enduring value of the OT is its 
preparation at all literary and 
theological levels for the coming of 
Jesus.  Granted that such beliefs as 
the three Persons in one God, the 
virgin birth, the Eucharist, the 
redemption from sin by Jesus’ death 
– granted that these are at best only 
faintly found in the OT, the witness 
to the importance of the OT for 
interpreting Jesus as a continuation 
of God’s love for Israel is sure.  But of 
great importance here is the fact 
that, in a Gospel dedicated so 
strongly to the salvation of Israel, 
there should be mention, at the very 
beginning, of Gentiles finding the 
king of the Jews.  This Magi story 
serves as the beginning which ends 
with: Go teach all nations, baptizing 
them.  Jesus is, when the story ends, 
really understood to be king of Israel 
and of the Gentiles, of all nations. 
Matthew’s story is his literary way of 
preparing for the end of his Gospel 
and the church thereafter. 
 

WHERE’S WALDO? 
It’s a fun thing to try and find where 
Waldo is, right?  Just to let you know, 
in the deeper winter depths, the 
months of January, February and 
probably March, the priests of Divine 
Mercy parish will for weekday Masses 
pretty much stay at the campus where 
they reside.  Again, this pertains only 
to weekday Masses.  Throughout 
winter, on the weekend Masses, they’ll 
continue to rotate around the 
campuses and the Masses.   
 
Once winter is finished, they’ll then 
resume rotating between the 
campuses as they preside at weekday 
Masses. 



GRATITUDE 

Heart Church sanctuary to the St. 
Columbanus Church Sanctuary.  In 
addition, over 50 families donated to 
the Jewel Foods Gift Card program! 
 
Special thanks to the volunteers at 
Sacred Heart Church who helped 
checking in and moving all the 
boxes: Jack Kroepfl (8th grader), 
John Ryan  (HS sophomore), Maria 
Ryan (College sophomore), Jim and 
Fran Freeman and Janet Ryan.  
Thanks also to all the parishioners 
who helped move the boxes out of 
the sanctuary after 10:30am Mass.   
It is quite the production!   
 
Thanks as well to all those who 
contributed to the Shopping Cart 
Collection for the St. Columbanus 
Food Pantry over Christmas.  Fr. 
Matt O’Donnell, 
pastor of St. 
Columbanus, and 
Preston Mahone, 
the Director of the 
Food Pantry, are 
extremely grateful 
for these funds!  

THE ST. PHILIP GIVING TREE 
Many thanks to all the parishioners 
who participated in 
the St. Philip Giving 
Tree, which 
provided gift cards 
for the parishioners 
of St. Benedict the 
African (the sharing 
parish of St. Philip 
the Apostle) and 
toys for clients of 
Catholic Charities.  
Your generosity is 
always amazing and 
the recipients are 
always so grateful.  
Remember 
donations are being accepted until 
January 6th.  Thank you so much! 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
OUTREACH TO  
ST. COLUMBANUS 
First, thank you to all the parishioners 
who participated in this year’s 
Christmas Sharing program by 
adopting a needy family from St. 
Columbanus and providing them with 
gifts for Christmas!  Nearly 100 families 
participated!  Thank you! 
 
Some statistics for you: 
97 families participated in Christmas 
Sharing and adopted 93 St. 
Columbanus families.  40 of the 93 
were families from St. Columbanus 
parish, 20 were from the Food Pantry, 
and another 33 were from the parish 
School, August Tolton Catholic 
Academy. 
190 boxes full of presents  (and one 
recliner!)  made their 
way from the Sacred 



SACRED HEART SCHOOL 

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING AT SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 

Our 8th grade students, along with the 8th graders from Faith, Hope and Charity, participated in the annual 8th grade Christmas 
Dinner Dance in the Parish Center.  The students from both schools dressed up in their finest attire, ate dinner together, and then 
put to good use the dance lessons they’ve been receiving thus far this year.  It was a wonderful evening of food, laughter,  
conversation, and dancing. 

Look who came to Sacred Heart School!  Santa first came to us during Mass.  Without saying a word, he walked up the aisle to 
approach baby Jesus, knelt before him to leave a gift and say a prayer, and left just as quietly.  Santa then came over to visit the 
PS, JK and K classrooms.   

We had another lovely meeting of 
prayer families before break. Students 
met with their families to learn about 
the Corporal Work of Mercy - Visit  
the Sick.  They made the ornaments 
by stuffing different materials inside 
clear plastic ornaments and then  
decorating the outside of them as 
well.  Ornaments were delivered to a 
local nursing home to decorate the 
trees in their common room. 

Here’s to a blessed happy and healthy New Year!  See you back at school on Monday, January 7, 2019! 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

SACRED HEART CAMPUS 
NATIVITY PAGEANT DECEMBER 16, 2018 

Students in Sacred Heart Religious Education celebrated the third Sunday of Advent with the annual Nativity Pageant. The  
Pageant was performed by the third grade and was attended by all students in Religious Ed, as well as parents and other  
parishioners. The festivities began with the lighting of the Advent wreath led by sixth grade students, followed by a Christmas  
Carol Sing-along led beautifully and enthusiastically by the fourth and fifth grade. Then came the Pageant which reverently  
showcased the Nativity of Jesus. The performance was followed by a fun and festive Christmas party for all in attendance. Many 
thanks to the Pageant Directors Barb Anderson and Ed Kuffert, our music helpers Jim and Nicholas Carey, our parent co-chairs 
Amy Chudgar and Julie Stiller, Catechists Heather Stepan and Missy and Margo Hession  and all the other third grade parents who 
assisted at practices and at the pageant.  Most especially we thank our third graders who worked hard to prepare for this special, 
and always touching, performance. Bravo! 



SACRED HEART CHURCH 
5:00 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Solazzo 
Greeters:   Dee Hanlon, Marion Powers 
Servers:     Danny Hession, Michael Smylie 
Lector:       Dan O’Rourke 
EMs:            Catherine Lehman, Claudia Mann, Patty Sanfilippo 
Cantor:       Saturday Choir 
 
 

7:30 a.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Lanza (Deacon Keenan) 
Greeter:      Rae Fritz 
Servers:      Timmy Ledwon, Christopher Nelson 
Lector:        Brian Norton 
EMs:             Bernadette Broccolo, Ludy Mariano 
Cantor:      Dan MacDonald 
 

9:00 a.m.   
Presider:      Fr. Semmer (Deacon Mike McNulty Preaching) 
Greeter:       Mary Newton 
Servers:       Matthew Bradley, Luke Campbell 
Lector:         Mary Newton 
EMs:              Kathy Handelman, Ann Marie Kiener, Mary Newton 
Cantor:         Shannon Baker Keys 
 

10:30 a.m.   
Presider:     Fr. Semmer (Deacon Mike McNulty Preaching) 
Greeters:    Barbara Anderson, Edward Kuffert 
Servers:      Nora Murdock, Sullivan Pierre 
Lector:        Jim Harrington 
EMs:             Frieda Baker, Mary Jo Bushell, A.J. Leonard,  
                       Kay Madden 
Cantor:        Adult Choir 
Children's Liturgy of the Word:   Victoria Tobon 
 

4:30 p.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Cassidy 
Greeter:     Dan Hagedorn 
Servers:     Danny Burden, Charlotte O’Bryan 
Lector:       Deb Kubasiak 
EMs:           James Collins, Lynn Finneke, Dan Kubasiak 
Cantor:      Dianne Fox 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE - Weekend of January 12-13, 2019 

MINISTERS OF CARE 

For Those Who Are Sick 
If you have a loved one who is ill,  

please call the main parish office to let us know.  

 
The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.  

They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.   

Please remember them to the Lord.  

 

Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson, Dorothy Banas,  

Sande Bolan, Paula Brady, Dennis Braun, Wendy Braun,  

Milly Calabrese, Kierre Caldwell, Patt Carlson,  

Patricia Catarello, Teresa Chapman, Kelly Bolan Chevalier,  

 Tim Doll, Rick Doucette, Maureen Dwyer,  

 Reese Felderman, John Flynn, Lisa Franke, Lydia Gatton,  

Philip Hall, Laura Hendricks, John Hoerster, Cindy Jatis,  

Emily Jatis, Sean Jatis, Tom Jatis, Becky Jones, Marge Kalsch, 
Edward Kennedy, Jeff Kestler, Ginny Kunkel,  

Gina Quirk Lazicki, Anne Lesniak, John Madden, Jackson Mans,  

Charles Maniscalco, Matthew Morgan, Mary Alice Neylan, 

Beth O'Brien, Sally O’Malley, Ennio Rossi, Donna Sabid, Dick 
Schager, Catherine Scheid, Mary Shepherd, Edna Smith,  

Judy Sokal, Mary Tatro, Ed Vamenta, Lisa Zitella,  

Nancy Holihan, Donald Blair, Luz Rocha and Mario Iturino 

PLEASE PRAY 

For Those Who Have Died 
May the souls of the faithfully departed,  

Through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
Gerry McCarthy-O’Brien  

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH 
5:30 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Semmer 
Servers:  Jameson Rick 
Lector:    Annmarie Gesualdo 
EMs:        Bob Snediker, Judy Meade, John Meade 
Ushers: Gino D’Egidio, Rick Turk, Charlie Orth 
  
7:30 a.m. 
Presider:  Fr. Foley 
Servers:  Volunteer needed 
Lector:  Jim Dietz 
EMs:  Stephen Cross, Rima Abraham, Cathy Stegich 
Ushers:  Richard Merczak, Joe Salazar, Joe Pacini,  
 Greg Clingan    
  
9:30 a.m.  
Presider: Fr. Lanza (Deacon Keenan) 
Servers:  Kyla O’Leary 
Lector:  Michael Kelly 
EMs:   Chris Kaiser, George Kaiser, Alison Schroeder 
Ushers:  Patrick Krohn, Jason Cravens, Jody Smith, 
                   Stan Smith 

Lake Cook:    Frieda Baker 
Glen Oaks:    June Hoctor, Mike Pearson 
 
 

Maryhaven / Lutheran General:  
Mary Breen, Mary Claps, Maureen Claps, Marilyn Hielscher, 
Marty Kearney, Anna Koberda, Michael Koberda,  
Diana Scheeler 
 

SPA Home Visits: Tom Carroll and Margaret Tower.   



MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday, January 7 
 
Tuesday, January 8 
Bridge Club 12:30pm / SPA Convent 
School Board Meeting 7:15pm / SH 
 
Wednesday, January 9 
 
Thursday, January 10 
Catechist Evening 7pm / SH PCR 
 
Friday, January 11 
Holy Hour 3:00pm / SPA 
 
Saturday, January 12 
Saturday Morning Men’s Group 
7:30am / SH Fireplace Room 
Confessions 4:30pm  / SPA 
 
Sunday, January 13 
Religious Education 9am / SH PCR & 
Gym 
PREP 10:45am / SPA 
Family Faith Connection 
5pm / SH PCR 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE 

SACRAMENTS 

Sacraments can be scheduled at either 
church.  Arrangements should be made 
through the main office at Sacred Heart. 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wednesday—3:00-5:00pm (SP) 
Saturday—9:00-9:30am (SH) 
Saturday—5:00-5:15pm (SP) 
or by appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
By appointment.  Please call the 
main parish office or visit our website 
for the requisite forms. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Contact the main parish office 6 
months prior to the anticipated date 
of the marriage. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the main parish office to 
arrange for the sacrament for the 
seriously ill and homebound. 

Main Office 
Sacred Heart 
1077 Tower Road 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0856 
Fax: (847) 501-5311 
Monday thru Thursday:  
 8:30am to 4:30pm 
 
Office 
St. Philip the Apostle 
1962 Old Willow Road 
Northfield, IL 60093 
(847) 446-8383 
Fax: (847) 446-8338 
Monday thru Friday: 
 9:00am-5:00pm 
 
Religious Education Offices  

Sacred Heart (847) 446-6535 
St. Philip (847) 446-8390 
 

Sacred Heart School Office: 
1095 Gage Street 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0005 
www.shwschool.org 
 
www.divinemercynorthshore.org 

DIVINE MERCY OFFICES 

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY  DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN 
SUBMISSION? 
Please adhere to the following 
specifications when submitting an 
item for the bulletin.  The deadline is 
Tuesday, 9:00am for the following 
Sunday.   
 
BULLETIN SPECS: 
FONT STYLE:  Corbel 
FONT SIZE: 
Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD) 
Body text: 10 
LINE SPACING:  
Before and After Paragraphs:  0pt 
Between Lines:  1sp 
Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can. 
 
Continue to create ads for special 
events like A Moveable Feast, 
Oktoberfest or NiteLites.  We simply 
ask you incorporate the Corbel font 
style when you are able.   
Please submit all items to 
divinemercybulletins@gmail.com.   

SACRED HEART 
Monday, January 7 
7:00am -   Denis A. Dunne 
8:30am -   Terry Schmid 
 
Tuesday, January 8 
7:00am  -  Souls in Purgatory 
8:30am  -   
 
Wednesday, January 9 
7:00am -   
8:30am -   
     
Thursday, January 10 
7:00am -  
8:30am -  Gabriel Maimaron 
 
Friday, January 11 
7:00am -   
8:30am -  John Kahoun 
  
Saturday, January 12 
8:30am -  John Pappas 
5:00pm -  Theresa Schmid 
  
Sunday, January 13 
 7:30am -   Frank &Teresa D’Astici 
 9:00am -  Parishioners of Divine Mercy 
10:30am - Craig Haring 
4:30pm  -  Jim Shook 

Monday, January 7 
8:00am – Daniel J. McNamara 
 
Tuesday, January 8 
8:00am –Brent Weiland 
 
Wednesday, January 9 
8:00am – Mary Lou Colfer 
 
Thursday, January 10 
8:00am – Frank J. Charhut 
 
Friday, January 11 
8:00am – Nellie S. McGuire Woodard 
 
Saturday, January 12 
8:00am – Mary Viola Scheeler 
5:30pm – John F. Flynn Jr. 
 
Sunday, January 13 
7:30am - Deceased members of the 
                 Prindiville family 
9:30am- Parishioners of Divine Mercy 
                  Gerald J. Daleiden family 



Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Dean Semmer, dsemmer@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Michael J. Solazzo, msolazzo@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Resident - Rev. Daniel Cassidy, dcassidy@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org,  773-251-6626 

Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu 

Director of Ministries - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Principal Sacred Heart School - Kristen Fink, kfink@shwschool.org 

Director of Religious Education (SH) - Sue Lehocky, slehocky@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Religious Education (SP) - Sr. Magdalena Tkaczyk, CSFN, mtkaczyk@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Music Director - Todd Gresick, tgresick@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Administrative Assistant (SH) - Andrea  Steinert, asteinert@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Accounting/Contributions/Tuition - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Receptionist/Secretary (SP) - Carol L. Brown, clbrown@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Jeanne Morette,  jayersmorette@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Debbie Perkins, dperkins@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SP) - Donna Falzone, dfalzone@divinemercynorthshore.org 

 

PARISH STAFF 



CHURCH NAME AND NUMBER — 

 Divine Mercy Parish    #862 

 

ADDRESS — 

 1077 Tower Road 

 Winnetka, Illinois 60093 

 

PHONE — 

 847-446-0856 

 

CONTACT PERSON — 

Andrea Steinert 

 

SOFTWARE — 

 Microsoft Publisher 2010 

 Adobe Acrobat DC 

 Windows 7 

 

  

 

NUMBER OF PAGES SENT =  12 

                              SUNDAY DATE OF BULLETIN  

                January 6, 2019 

     

         THANK YOU! 


